Milfoil and Invasive Aquatic Weeds Committee                                                                                                        Minutes of the Meeting                                                                                                                                                     April 16, 2014   6:30PM                                                                                                                                                                 New Durham Town Hall

Present: Susan Hoover, Fred and Cynthia Quimby, Aline Goss, Tom Rogenski and Bill Meyer.

Absent: Art Hoover

Guest: Wayne Glidden

(1) Call to Order: Fred Quimby convened the scheduled meeting at 6:30Pm at the Town Hall. The minutes of the March 19, 2014 meeting were discussed and Aline moved to approve the minutes as written. Bill seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous.

(2) A draft of a new Long-Term Variable Milfoil Management Plan sent by AMY Smagula (NHDES) was reviewed. This plan covers the segment of the Merrymeeting River from the bridge crossing on Merrymeeting Road at the southern end of Marsh Pond to the Jones Pond Dam (known as Jones Pond), as well as the Downing Pond basin downstream. This document contains an extensive amount of information related to both plant and animal life in this area. The committee agreed that when the finalized document is received, we should find a way to make this information available to everyone interested.
(3) Recent notification from Amy Smagula that our NHDES grant has been approved. Invoices can now be paid. Copies to be sent to Vickie Blackden and Terry Jarvis.

(4) Request from Amy for the committee to start monthly monitoring of our water bodies for invasive weeds.

(5) Amy will revisit the area and update the plant concentration maps.

(6) In early June divers will spend 4 days pulling plants, with the assistance of a DASH unit.

(7) June 27th the milfoil herbicide Diquat will be applied by Aquatic Control Technology to the designated areas in the Merrymeeting River (Jones Pond and Downing Pond). Two weeks prior to this treatment, the water level will be drawn down in the affected areas.

(8) In the fall, an additional 4 days will be spent by divers pulling plants in areas where this method is most effective.
(9) Committee members were asked to go to the town clerk’s office and sign their yearly appointment letters.
(10) Cynthia moved for adjournment and it was seconded by Bill, vote for adjournment was unanimous. Adjourned at 6:30PM

Respectfully submitted,

Tom Rogenski, Secretary
